## City of Lexington Electoral Board

## December 10, 2021

## Minutes

A meeting of the City of Lexington Electoral Board was held on December 10, 2021, in Lexington City Hall. Present: Nancy Sullivan, Chair; Vicki Turner, Vice Chair; Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary and Jackie Harris, Registrar.

Nancy Sullivan called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.

The minutes of the November 5, 2021, meeting was approved as presented.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the statement of the City Manager regarding the Virginia State Police investigation. The Board will request that the videos of City Hall on October 29, 2021, be preserved. The Board is requesting a copy of the Virginia State Police report.

A discussion occurred relevant to the Officer of Elections pay schedule. A motion was made by Nancy Sullivan, seconded by Dorothy Blackwell, and unanimously passed to adopt the following pay schedule:

Chief Officer

\$300.00

**Assistant Chief** 

\$250.00

Officers of Election

\$15.00 per hour

**Training** 

\$20.00

The Board will defer to the Registrar of the selection on new pollbooks.

The next meeting of the Board will be on Monday, January 10, 2022, at 10:00.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:20 p.m.

Respectfully,

Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary

Vicki Turner, Vice Chair

Nancy Sullivan, Chair